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 State of Georgia and Local Governments: Memorandum of Understanding 

Concerning National Settlement with Purdue 

Foreword 

This Memorandum of Understanding between the State of Georgia ex rel. 

Chris Carr, Attorney General �WKH�³6WDWH´�, and certain Georgia Local Government 

entities �³/*V´� FRQFHUQV�WKH�KDUPV�YLVLWHG�XSRQ�*HRUJLD¶V�FLWL]HQV�DQG�WKH�6WDWH�

LWVHOI�E\�FHUWDLQ�PDQXIDFWXUHUV��GLVWULEXWRUV��DQG�SKDUPDFLHV��³2SLRLG�'HIHQGDQWV´��

of prescription opioids. 

To address these harms, the State and certain LGs separately initiated 

litigation meant to hold Opioid Defendants accountable. 

On December 31, 2021, the State entered into settlements with Opioid 

Defendants McKesson Corporation, AmerisourceBergen Corporation, Cardinal 

Health, Inc., Johnson & Johnson, Janssen Pharmaceuticals, Inc., Ortho-McNeil-

Janssen Pharmaceuticals, Inc., and Janssen Pharmaceutica, Inc. (together, the 

³1DWLRQDO�'LVWULEXWRU�DQG�-	-�6HWWOHPHQWV´�� 

Thereafter, the State and participating LGs entered into a Memorandum of 

Understanding to memorialize an agreement that would enable them to maximize 

the monetary help received from the National Distributor and J&J Settlements to 

address harms visited XSRQ�*HRUJLD¶V�FLWL]HQV�Dnd the State itself in the opioid crisis 

�WKH�³�����028´�� 

On June 17, 2025 the Governmental Entity Settlement Agreement was filed 

in In re: Purdue Pharma, L.P. et al., Case No. 19-23649-shl in the United States 

Bankruptcy Court for the Southern District of New York, Doc. 7592,  (the ³Purdue 

2SLRLG�6HWWOHPHQW´ RU�³2SLRLG�6HWWOHPHQW´) that the State of Georgia and LGs are 

eligible to join.  

During May 2025, the State opted into the Opioid Settlement. The LGs have 

until September 30, 2025 to opt in to the Opioid Settlement. 

This Memorandum RI�8QGHUVWDQGLQJ��³0HPRUDQGXP´�RU�³���5 028´��aims 

to memorialize an agreement between the State and certain LGs that will enable 

them to maximize the monetary funds received from the Opioid Settlement to 

remediate the harms caused by the opioid crisis. The processes outlined in this 

Memorandum in large part replicate processes required under the 2022 MOU.  


